FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION
Capital Circle Office Center ® 2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard

Tallsbemes, Flaride J0N06%  RECEIVED

MEMORANDUM 5;”. }/101997
September 11,1997 £ Focoriseparting
TO: DIRECTOR, DIVISION OF RECORDS AND REPORTING (BAYO)
FROM:  DIVISION OF COMMUNICATIONS (GREER\ SR %o

DIVISION OF LEGAL SERVICES (BROWN) 0w &

RE: DOCKET NO. 960890-TL - GENERIC INVESTIGATION INTO DIALING
PLANS THROUGHOUT FLORIDA

AGENDA: SEPTEMBER 23, 1997 - REGULAR AGENDA - PROPOSED AGENCY
ACTION - INTERESTED PERSONS MAY PARTICIPATE

CRITICAL DATES: NONE

SPECIAL INSTRUCTIONS: IAPSC\CMU\WP\960090.RCM

CASE BACKGROUND

On January 24, 1996, the Commission opened this docket to review the dialing patterns
associated with the implementation of BellSouth's ECS routes addressed in Order Nos. PSC-95-
1391-FOF-TL and PSC-96-0123-FOF-TL. In these orders, the Commission established 7-digit and
10-digit dialing patterns for various ECS routes.

On April 25, 1996, the Commission issued Order No. PSC-96-0558-FOF-TP addressing the
specific dialing pattems 0 be used for each ECS route identified in the previous orders and clarified
what the dialing patterns should be for the Southeast LATA. The directives from Order No. PSC-
96-0558-FOF-TP are listed below:

i The Commission required BellSouth to implement 1+10-digit dialing on all
routes that were being converted from toll to ECS.
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BellSouth was to retain 7-digit dialing for all routes, except the lone LCP
route in the Southeast LATA, that were being converted from an existing 7-

digit calling plan to ECS. DOCUMENT WR"”‘
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3 The Commission identified the specific dialing patterns to be implemented
for Local, EAS between 561 and 954, EAS between Hollywood and North
Dade, and ECS routes.

TheCommisionkepuhhdockctopenwlddreumypmblmmMmymthavebecn
considered in its original decision to implement the dialing pattems discussed above. Although
therecouldbesomedidhuchnwﬂmmybcmsuyforcomplimwﬂhthe
Telecommunication Act of 1996, staff is unaware of any pending problems with the dialing patterns
listed above; and therefore, is filing this recommendation to close this docket.
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ISSUE 1; Should the Commission close this docket?

RECOMMENDATION: Yes, the Commission should close this docket.

STAFF ANALYSIS:; Since staff is unaware of any problems with the dialing pattems discussed in
the Case Background, staff believes this docket should be closed.




